BOONTON

Public Schools

A World Class Education for Tomorrow’s Leaders

Office of the Superintendent
February 26, 2019

Mr. & Mrs. AN
711 Laurel Street
Boonton, NJ 07005

Dear Mr. & Mrs. J| R

L g ___In accordance with the provisions of the New Jersey Anti-Bullying Bill of ~of Rights Act and

the Boonton Board of Education Policy #5512, parents or guardians of the student who
are parties of a HIB investigation shall receive information about the outcome of the
investigation.

Your child, JElll was reported to have committed an act of Harassment, Intimidation
and Bullying (HIB) on February 6, 2019. The complaint was investigated by our staff
and determined to be a Confirmed Incident of HIB. At its March 11" meeting, the
Boonton Board of Education will vote on the results of the investigation.

All acts of HIB are taken very seriously and we have taken every measure to ensure that
the situation was addressed appropriately, which had included but not limited to the
following:

Consequence — 1 day in-school suspension for violating Code of Conduct
Remedial Measure — 3 counseling sessions with ESS counselor

We continue to be committed to providing a safe and productive educational environment
for your child.

If you acknowledge the result, no further action is necessary. If you are not in agreement
with this result, you may request and receive a hearing with the Board of Education. This
request must be received in writing within 45 days of this notice. This hearing shall be
held within 10 days of the request.

Please do not hesitate to contact my office with any questions or concerns you may have
regarding this matter.

Sincerely,
Qolreck Prt

Robert Presuto

Superintendent of Schools

434 Lathrop Avenue * Boonton, New Jersey 07005
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